
 

STRIDE Dressage Inc. is the Ocala, Florida, 
Group Membership Organization (GMO) of the 
US Dressage Federation (USDF). Look for us at 

www.STRIDEdressage.org and on facebook. 

 

 

October 2016 

 

YOUR OCT STRIDE ñTO DOò LIST 

 

1.   Attend Wed Oct 19 meeting at Ruby Tuesday 

to hear Judges Trentelman and Downer on 

what judges are looking for in rider/driver 

Dressage classes 

2.   Attend Sat Oct 22 Driving Clinic at Top Sail 

Farm (Free Auditing) 

3.   Download entry form for Oct 30 show 

4.   RSVP for January 7th Banquet 

 

 

PRESIDENTôS MESSAGE 

By Lonni Bechen 

http://www.stridedressage.org/
https://www.facebook.com/stridedressage?ref=hl
http://stridedressage.org/Forms/2016_STRIDE_Omnibus_Show_Bill.pdf
http://stridedressage.org/Forms/2017_Jan_Banquet_Form_RSVP.pdf
mailto:oakhilleclipse@yahoo.com


 

 

Happy October, STRIDE members!  

 

THREE OCTOBER STRIDE EVENTS  

  

1) October 30th is our Halloween Show ï the 

last show of 2016 STRIDE show series!  

 On the show entry form, you will 

find a choice of three different costume classes: 

Ridden Costume Class, Driven Costume Class, 

and Lead Lin Costume Class. These fun classes 

are always a great source of smiles, so join in 

the fun!  

 

Also, make sure you check your show Omnibus 

for Criteria for Year End Awards, so if you 

have shown in your division for at least 3 



 

shows in 2016, you will have met the criteria to 

be eligible for a STRIDE Year End Division 

Trophy!   

 

Brian MacMahon, Charlotte Trentelman and 

Bob Giles will be our esteemed Judges! 

Closing date is October 17.  This is usually a 

big show, so donôt wait to hope to get a late 

entry!  

 

2) On October 19th,  our monthly general 

business meeting will be at Ruby Tuesdayôs in 

Ocala, on SR 200  just east of the I-75 

Interchange. Judy Downer and Charlotte 

Trentelman will be our guest speakers on the 

topic, ñFrom the Judgeôs Perspective - Tips for 

Both Ridden and Driven Dressage Exhibitors.ò 

You are encouraged to bring your questions for 

Q&A portion. We must start business meeting 

promptly at 7:00, so  if  you are ordering 

dinner, please arrive at 6:00pm.  

 

3) October 22nd  is STRIDEôs Member-

Discounted Driving Clinic . Eight drivers are 

participating, instructed by clinician Gary 

Yeager, hosted by Pat Tackett at Top Sail 

Farm.  Auditing is free; come enjoy a beautiful 

farm on a Fall day. Directions: Take US 27 

Northwest to CR 225 (The Sanctuary is on the 

corner). Turn Right. Take 1st right on NW 63rd 

St., Top Sail Farm is on left side. If you can 



 

volunteer, please email Sharon at 

laser409@earthlink.net or text (954) 298-5296.  

 

 

DRIVING CLINIC DETAILS 

First driver starts at 8am, last at 4pm. Times to be 

assigned. Drivers are: 

 

  1. Sharon Young 

  2. Barbara Brown 
  3. Max Meinel       
  4. Ann Meinel       
  5. Lisa Walsh      
  6. Beth Riselman   
  7. Yvonne Harris 
  8. Patti Rozensky 
 

Lunch from 12-12:45. Need volunteers to help set up 

cones and Dressage arena. Please email Sharon at 

laser409@earthlink.net or text (954) 298-5296.  

 

 

 

OUR SEPT 25th SHOW WAS HOT PINK !    

    

 

Click to view show results 

 

Click to view championships 

 

Click to view photos 

 

mailto:laser409@earthlink.net
mailto:laser409@earthlink.net
http://stridedressage.org/Forms/2016_Sep_25_Show_Results.pdf
http://stridedressage.org/Forms/2016_Sep_25_Show_Championships.pdf
http://stridedressage.org/Forms/2016_Sep_25_Show_Photos.pdf


 

I want to thank all the volunteers, judges, and 

exhibitors who made the hot, hot Pink 

September show such a success.  

 

 
Winners of the pink contest was the team from Moonraker 

Farm ï they even had a pink pinto pony! Pictured left to 

right: Stephanie Brake, Eva Alcorn, Anna Toomey, Colleen 

Cohill holding the prize bucket with pink grooming supplies, 

Lola Brennan on Lakota, and Sarah Clausen.  

     Not pictured were 2nd place winner Tanya Eyles (most 

gorgeous flashy pink braids at show!) who won a pink 

Seminole Feed T-shirt and 3rd place winner Linda Adams, 

who won a pink scoopneck T-shirt.  

 

There were 47 riders/drivers and three judges 

(Heather Stalker, Vickie Rollack, Kristen 

Petzold) wearing or exhibiting pink in memory 

of long-time STRIDE member and officer Irene 

Gentile. She was a great supporter and certified 

instructor at Marion Therapeutic Riding 

Association, so for each exhibitor showing 

pink, $1.00 was donated to MTRA. In our 

office donation jug there was $66.00 in cash 

and $11.50 was donated as STRIDE ribbon 



 

vouchers. In total, $127.50 was donated to 

MTRA!  Thank you to bookkeeper Karen Kim 

for sending off our check with a lovely cover 

letter.   

 

Thank you to my co-manager Edith Finlayson, 

who ñmannedò the office, dragged water tubs 

all over, put up tents, and stayed very late to 

assist me in everything on both Saturday set-up 

day and show day Sunday. And thank you to all 

the volunteers who showed up promptly and 

did their duties with a smile, and were all in the 

pink!   

 

 
All decked out in pink! (left to right) Colleen Cohill, Lonni 

Bechen, Kathy Darling-Knotts, Volunteer Coordinator 

Katherine Smits, Dibbie Dunnam.   

 

The scorers and office staff were all decked out 

in a sea of Pink. Thank you to Jennifer Bravick 

(Show and Membership Secretary), Dibbie 



 

Dunham, Colleen Cohill,  Kathy Smits, V.P. 

Judy Downer, Kathy Darling-Knotts, Sue 

Kicklighter and filler -in of all spots, Heidi 

Rogers!   

 

Big STRIDE ñThank Youò to Jody Simonton 

for designing the new trail courses, and setting 

up and breaking down with assistance from 

Vince Yinger, master of the pop-up tents!   

 

Chris Trentelman, you are greatly appreciated 

as our man on the cones course! Thank you 

Hellena Smejda, newsletter editor, and Loretta 

Lucas,   STRIDE Facebook editor for sharing 

show photos.  

 

SEPT RIDING CLINIC SUCCESSFUL  

 

Click here to view photos 

 

Last month, I personally managed a wonderful 

ridden Dressage clinic with 16 riders, hosted by 

Chris and Charlotte Trentelman at Rebel Ridge 

Farm on September 11, with clinicians Brian 

MacMahon and Karen Abbattista, and audited 

by many members.   

http://stridedressage.org/Forms/2016_Sep_11_Riding_Clinic_Photos.pdf


 

 
Instructor Brian MacMahon and rider in the outdoor 

arena at Rebel Ridge Farm, Anthony, FL.  

 

 
Instructor Karen Abbatista and rider appreciated the 

covered arena 

 

What a great Dressage educational opportunity 

it was, and everyone who participated as a rider 



 

or auditor said they enjoyed the experience, 

despite the heat!  Thank you again to Chris and 

Charlotte.  

 
Rider Carol Hibbard and Hostess Charlotte 

Trentelman, Rebel Ridge Farm.  

 

     

CAN YOU HELP AT OCT SHOW?  

 

On the subject of volunteers, we barely had 

enough to squeak by at the Sept show, and we 

seem to be wearing out the same people over 

and over. If you have not volunteered once this 

year, please consider donating your time and 

effort either a half day or a full day at the 

October show. If you are riding or driving, we 

can schedule you a job before or after your 

show times. We need help!   

 



 

 
Alice in Wonderland  

was at the Oct 2015 show! 

 

With the extra costume classes and a Century 

Club ride and presentation coming up at the 

next show, Co-managers Judy Downer and 

Colleen Cohill really need some additional 

volunteers on October 30th!  Please contact 

super volunteer coordinator Kathy Smits at 

Katherinesmits@gmail.com by October 27th so 

she can plan ahead for a workable show 

schedule.  

       

 
NEWS FLASH: Karen Kim will be riding in the October 30th 

Show to join The Dressage Foundation's Century Club. 

The ages of Karen and her horse, Strippers Red Robin, 

add up to 100 and they will be competing in a test to gain 

membership. The Foundation has sent a ribbon which will 

mailto:Katherinesmits@gmail.com


 

be presented to Karen at the show. Come watch and be 

inspired! 

 

 

OFFICER NOMINATIONS STILL OPEN  

 

I am still accepting nominations for 2017 

officers, please see the description of officersô 

duties in the September newsletter, and contact 

me at Oakhilleclipse@yahoo.com if you wish 

to nominate yourself or another member for an 

office. 

 

2017 SHOW DATES! 

 

Last but not least, please note the 2017 show 

dates have been contracted and we are set for 

all five 2017 shows at the Florida Horse Park. 

Dates are February 26, April 9, May 7, 

September 17,  and October 29.  Plan ahead for 

your strategy for your 2017 Year End Award!  

 

Thank you all for all that you do as a Member 

of this wonderful club.    

Lonni 

 

 

 
CALL FOR GOLDEN OATS ESSAYS 

mailto:Oakhilleclipse@yahoo.com


 

 
WRITE ABOUT YOUR SPECIAL HORSE 
 
STRIDE member Joyce Boggs founded the Golden 
Oats Award several years ago to honor the special 
horses in our lives. Entrants are asked to write an 
essay of no more than 500 words about a horse in 
their life that held, or holds, great significance for 
them. The prize is $50. The winning essay will be 
selected by the STRIDE Board of Directors and 
published in the Banquet program and February 
2015 newsletter. The prize will be presented to the 
winner at the Banquet on January 7, 2016. Entries 
are due by Nov 15 to Newsletter Editor Hellena 
Smejda via email hellenas@mac.com, or mail to 
2121 NE 40th Ave, Ocala, 34470. 
 
 
 

RSVP FOR JAN 7th BANQUET 

 

Click here to download the Jan banquet form 
 

This is when STRIDE honors volunteers and competitors. 

Whether you are going for a Year End award or just want 

to socialize with a fine buffet at Ocala Golf Club, please get 

your banquet reservation form sent in to Karen Kim. You 

mailto:hellenas@mac.com
http://stridedressage.org/Forms/2017_Jan_Banquet_Form_RSVP.pdf


 

can use STRIDE vouchers to pay. There will be fabulous 

door prizes, including donations from six tack stores and 

free riding or driving lessons donated by professional 

trainers!  

 
	

 
Join Us  At STRIDEõs 2016 Year -End  Awards !  

& Vo lunt eer  Rec ogn i t ion  Banquet  (&  Door  Pr izes !) 

Sat urd ay , J anuary  7 , 2 017 a t 6 :00  PM  

OCALA GOL F CL UB, 3130 E. Si lver  Sp r ings  Bl vd , Oc a la  34470 

(Ac ross  fro m  T i l te d K i l t)   Oc a lago l fc lub.c om  

Buf fet  -   Ent rees :  Lay er ed Meat  Las agna w it h Ricot t a &  Moz zar ella, Crabmeat  

s t uf fed Sw ai (f lakey  w hit e f is h)  w it h Lobs t er  Sauce, Chicken Cor don Bleu saut ®ed 

&  baked  w it h Vir ginia Baked Ham &  Sw is s  chees e, saut eed  Sir loin Beef  T ips  w it h 

Mus hr oom Gr av y ser ved ov er  Puf f  Pas t ry , as sor t ed f res h veget ables , salads , clam 

chow der ,  as sor t ed baked rolls , &  Des ser t s !    Cas h Bar  

 

 

RSVP  w i t h  paym ent  m ust  be  rec e ived  by  De c . 29 , 2016  (banquet  cl os ing dat e ) 

Number of guests ______attending at $30 each                                         $_________ 

Subtract STRIDE vouchers & include vouchers with payment:             $_________ 

To t a l  payable to STRIDE Dressage Club:                              $_________ 

Name(s) ________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Email____________________________________________________        Ph._______________________________ 

Mail reservation form &  check payable to STRIDE Dressage to: 

Karen Ki m,  10061 NW 160
th

 St, Reddick, FL  32686           (352-591-0578) 

 

 

 

 

      

      

 



 

 

Mark your calendar for Wed, Nov 16, 7pm at 

Ruby Tuesdayôs for guest speaker Jeanne 

Abbott. She will share her photo gallery and 

experiences from being a navigator and groom 

at the FEI World Carriage Championships for 

Single Horse in Austria!  

Jeanneôs comment: ñPhoto is from marathon at 

Bromont International CDE in Canada. Driver 

is Donna Crookston from PA. She is an 

advanced driver I have been navigating for 

since last season in preparation for a chance to 

go to the World Championships in Piber, 

Austria 2016 -- which we accomplished!  The 

horse is Viktor, an 8 year old Dutch Harness 

Horse.ò 

 

 

�'�2�1�·�7���:�$�,�7��TO RENEW YOUR MEMBERSHIP 

 

OVER 50% RENEWED!   

253 Members At End Of 2016 Membership Year 


